# Snow Job

Vol. 8, No. 1

North Lake Tahoe - Truckee

October 1987



#### THE FIRST GENERAL MEETING

... of this season is Monday night, October 5, 7:30 p.m. at Granlibakken. In the absence of President Doug Read, Vice-President Doug Stewart will preside.

Scheduled to appear after the brief business part of the meeting is Kings Beach resident Wendy Cole Stoner of "Sew What?," an advertiser in these pages and a specialist in the design, construction, and repair of outdoor gear.

Wendy will display radio harnesses, backpacks, and other items she and her partner (and sister-in-law) Cathy Cole have developed. They will also be glad to give estimates on repair of any torn or damaged gear you want to have ready for the upcoming winter, and to discuss any custom pieces you'd like to have designed.

Wendy, by the way, is married to team member Fred Stoner, mountain operations manager for Northstar-at-Tahoe.

Doug Stewart and Mike Wolterbeek will be presenting a slide show featuring the team using the slides many team members submitted last season.

# **CIVIL DEFENSE CARDS A MUST**

As we discussed several times last season, no one will be allowed to participate in trainings or searches this year without a Civil Defense card issued by the Placer County Sheriffs Department.

These cards are easily procured, cost nothing, and last forever without renewal, but they are ncessary in order to be covered by county insurance in case of injury, death, or equipment damage.

We are attempting to have a Sheriff's Department representative on hand at the October meeting to issue cards *en masse* to those active team members who need them. Please be sure you have yours if you intend to go out on any trainings or searches (and we hope you do!).



#### **NEW OFFICERS**

The following slate of officers was elected by the General Membership at the May 1987 meeting:

PRESIDENT Doug Read
VICE-PRESIDENT Doug Stewart
SECRETARY David Fenimore
TREASURER Nanci Northway
BOARD MEMBERS. Tod Lloyd, Randy Osterhuber

Scott Schroepfer and Mike Hogan were not up for reelection and thus are also on this season's Board. The Board of Directors meets monthly, usually a week before the General Meeting. A summary of the most recent Board meeting is read at every General Meeting.



#### MEMBER OF THE YEAR

Also at last May's meeting, Dan Young received the coveted TNSAR Member of the Year award for his work with the Truck, Education, and other committees, as well as for the rapid consolidation of his downhill nordic skills. Keep up the good work, Dan!



## TNSAR BUDGET APPROVED

The Tahoe Nordic Search and Rescue Team Board of Directors approved the 1987-88 Budget at its July meeting. The committees were budgeted about \$1,200 more than last year, with slight increases in the Education, Public Relations and Secretary budgets.

The Education Committee was budgeted \$1,650; Equipment Committee, \$2,150; Public Relations, \$400; Newsletter, \$1,300; Secretary, \$300; Training, \$500; Transportation, \$1,600.



# FIRST TRAINING PLANS UNDERWAY

Details of the first training of the season will be announced at the General Meeting at Granlibakken. The training is promised to be a fun event and is scheduled for October.

### ROUBAIX RIDERSHIP DOWN

For the third consecutive August, TNSAR participated in the Tahoe Roubaix mountain bike race in Blackwood Canyon. As always TNSAR members were stationed along the race route to provide water, medical assistance, directions, and radio communications, and Com Team member Bob Williams coordinated over the airwaves from atop the pass.

This year for the first time the team also operated the beer concession, having accepted race promoter David Carmazzi's offer to raise funds by selling beverages in addition to the \$1 per rider donation he promised the team in return for our services.

However this year approximately 190 of an expected 400 contestants were registered, and TNSAR barely broke even on the beer sales. As of press time the additional \$190 had not been forwarded to the team treasurer.



#### CLASSIFIEDS

WANTED: A woman's and a man's backpack, both suitable for traveling. Call Tanya or Tom at 546-8162.



# TNSAR OFFICERS

PRESIDENT	Doug Read
VICE-PRESIDENT	Doug Stewart
SECRETARY	David Fenimore
TREASURER	Nanci Northway
	Mike Hogan, Tod Lloyd
Randy	Osterhuber, Scott Schroepfer

# COMMITTEE CHAIRS

COMMITTEE CHAMING		
Education	Mike Hogan	
Dispatch	Barbara Sutherland	
Training	Scott Schroepfer	
Equipment	Randy Osterhuber	
Fundraising	Phil Maloney	
Thiokols		
Trucking	Mike Hogan	
Public Relations		
Library	Susan Antipa	
Great Ski Race		
Valentine's Day	Debbie McMaster	
Bernie Kingery Fund		
Placer County Sheriff's Rep		
Data Processing	Leo Poppoff	
Postal Services		



KINGS BEACH: 8393 N. Lake Blvd. 916/546-3132 TAHOE CITY: 589 N. Lake Blvd. 916/581-3132 MAIL: P.O. Box 549, Kings Beach, CA 95719

889 Alder Avenue P.O. Box 8360 Incline Village Nevada 89450



702 831-7144

Incline Orthopaedic and Sports Medicine Clinic

A Professional Corporation

Claude P. Herman, M.D. J. Philip Maloney, M.D.



Custom Sewing, Mending, Alterations

Be prepared for the 87-88 Winter... let us repair your winter clothes now!! — We specialize in heavyweight fabrics —

Cathy Cole, 583-4803 Wendy Cole Stoner, 546-8187

PO Box 5632 Tahoe City, CA 95730 Tahoe Nordic Search and Rescue Team, Inc.

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED



BULK RATE U.S. POSTAGE -PAID-CARNELIAN BAY

SCOTT SCHROEPFER 5685 DODOWAH POB 1357 TAHOE CITY CA 99

